CPC Chair Report for October 2, 2014 9:00am CPC Meeting

Today we will have the principals from GH, LHS, WSS and CSHHS and Mr. Bongino, Director of Athletics, give updates on the new school year. Each presentation should be about five minutes with a short question and answer period. If questions extend beyond five minutes please hold your questions to the end of all the presentations so everyone gets a chance to present.

Our November meeting will feature Mr. Bongino and his vision for Cold Spring Harbor athletics. The CPC board is planning for our future meetings. If there is a subject you would like addressed or a speaker you would like us to reach out to, please let us know.

At the September 9 School Board meeting the change in our district food policy was approved. Our district has requested to be removed from the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) for the Jr./Sr. High School. The guidelines for the federal program made it difficult for the district to continue its Wellness Policy. If anyone has questions please contact our Food Service Manager, Geri Tiger gtiger@csh.k12.ny.us.

Permission for Laika Productions to film at CSHHS was approved.

The resignation of Noreen Cambria, Director of Guidance was accepted. Her years of service to the students and families of CSH district was noted.

The School Board will present their District Goals for 2014-15 at the next board meeting on Tuesday, October 14. The goals will be voted at the November meeting.

The CPC board will be presenting gifts to the board members as a token of our appreciation of their dedication to our schools at the October meeting. You are invited to join us. If you cannot make school board meetings you are encouraged to read the highlights written by Karen Spehler as our District Communications person.

At our meeting with Dr. Wilansky we discussed Weather Related Pick Ups. There will be no early dismissal due to weather. If parents are concerned about a bus not making it to their driveway or late drop offs due to poor weather it is ok to go to your child's school and pick up. You may have a neighbor or friend pick up also, but your permission must be given to your school's main office.

Dr. Wilansky reported to us that the robotics programs have started at the Jr./Sr High School.

The school district has begun their search for a new Director of Guidance.

Submitted by Beth Packert